
December 2, 2024   -   Update from Carey Case Acting District Ranger 

 

West Point Cabin, in Portage Bay will be closed for structural repairs for a portion of the 
2025 Summer season.  We wanted to start to get the word out to the public now as it is a 
very popular cabin.  At this time, we have closed the cabin from August 15th- September 
30th in anticipation that repairs will be made during this time period, this could change 
based on contractor availability. The public will see this information reflected on 
Recreation.gov at this link -- West Point Cabin, Tongass National Forest - Recreation.gov 
when they go to rent this cabin, and look at dates of availability.  We apologize for any 
inconvenience this may cause.  If you have any questions regarding your stay at West Point 
cabin, please contact the Petersburg Ranger District at 907-772-5869 or email the Cabins 
Program Manager at dana.bronkala@usda.gov 

Our move to the Harris Building is complete.  Our front desk is open, and available to help 
the public.   

Thank you and please let me know if you have any questions. 

Carey 

 

Carey Case 
Acting District Ranger 
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